Notes of meeting of Stakeholders Group with Barratt Homes  on Tuesday 3rd December 2013-12-08
Present: G. Smith, R. Craig and C. Sutherland

Carolynne outlined the environmental, wildlife and archaeological surveys being undertaken as part of the planning process. She indicated that it was still Barratt’s intention to begin construction early in the summer of 2014, subject to the approval of the planning application.

The question of the proposed houses facing Manse Road was discussed, and the favoured option of Barratt and SLC was for the houses in the new development to face on to Manse Road. The difference in height between the two rows of houses would be slight, about 6”, rising to slightly higher at the end of the row. The householder at the higher end had indicated that he had no objections to the proposals.
The phased construction of the development was discussed and it was suggested that there were advantages to completing the houses facing Manse Road at an early stage to minimise disruption to existing residents.

There was discussion on the money raised from the development for affordable housing and that it should be ring fenced for Stonehouse and Carolynne indicated she had no problems with this.

George Smith raised the possibility of money from the proposed development going to the refurbishment of the bandstand in the Alexander Hamilton park. The difficulties of future maintenance of proposed community areas in the new development were also discussed. 

The question of traffic volume in Manse Road was raised and Carolynne indicated that this had not been raised as an issue so far by SLC, although she was aware that it featured in objections received from some of the residents in Manse Road.

The issue of phase 2 of the Bypass had not been raised with Barratt.
The meeting concluded at 8.15

